Bakewell St. PO Box 26, Cranbourne 3977

Ph: 5996 1744 Fax: 5996 1370

CRANBOURNE PRIMARY SCHOOL VEVS LINK www.cranbourne-ps.vic.gov.au



Issue 15 May 30th 2012

Calendar

Principal's News

UPCOMING EVENTS

June 7

Winter Lightning Prem. senior students

Week commencing June 25

Parent/Teacher Interviews (Student Progress Discussions)

June 29

End of Term 2

Our staff have been very busy over the past couple of weeks drawing on all the information they have collected during semester One to write student reports. These reports will reflect your child's progress and will be sent home on Monday 25th June 2012.

Today you will be receiving information about the upcoming dates and times available for these discussions – please make sure you take the time to return your form. This will be a wonderful opportunity for you share your child's progress.

Welcome back to our senior students who have been at camp this week – they had a wonderful time at Ace Hi Camp and we look forward to hearing their stories over the next few days.

Student safety needs to be a high priority at school. We need your assistance to do this. When on school premises, unless you are assisting in a Learning Community during instruction time, please **do not** approach or communicate with any students other than your own child in the yard. Any issues or concerns should be brought to the office and dealt with by members of the leadership of the school.

Our staff are always approachable about any concerns you have about your child's academic or well being needs.

News

HOUSEPOINTS

1st Cameron

1st Bakewell

1st Childers

4th Russell

Congratulations
Cameron, Bakewell and
Childers!

Cheryl Van Deursen - Principal

SCHOOL NEWS

Student Birthdays

To students who celebrate their birthdays this week



Decoda W.

Kynan G.

Dimitri P.

Matthew H.

Apurav M.

Arnob S.

Stars of the Week

Congratulations on all your wonderful efforts this week!

tnis week!			
Grade	Student	Demonstrated	
Prep PAS	Geri L.	Respectful	
Prep PER	Cooper L.	Persistent	
Junior LB	Neil D.	Persistent	
Junior HM	Aurora G.	Persistent	
Junior MC	Jessica G.	Responsible	
Middle MR	Emmitt C.	Confident	
Middle NJ	Shahid S.	Respectful	
Middle MD	Holly K.	Respectful	
Middle BA	Jarrod H.	Responsible	
Senior IW	CAMP		
Senior GA	CAMP		
Senior GR	CAMP		
Senior RP	CAMP		
Art	Melissa A.	Creative	
P.E.	CAMP		
Personal			
D'ment	Linda L.	Responsible	
Admin.	Layla P	Confident	
Leadership	Emelie J (SGR)	Responsible	

From the Office

BOOK CLUB:

A reminder to all families to please return your Scholastic Book Club orders. For every order received the school gets commission towards new books.

EMA Cheques are available for collection at the General Office.

CURRICULUM NEWS

Woolworth's Earn And Learn

Cranbourne Primary School is registered with the Woolworth's school reward program, Earn and Learn. This is a program that provides educational resources to participating schools, depending on the number of stickers collected.

Remember to collect the stickers whenever you make purchases at a Woolworth's supermarket. Then you can either place the stickers you have collected on the sheet provided by Woolworths yourselves, or you can send the stickers to school.

Please support our school – the more stickers we collect, the more resources we receive to support our students and their learning!

Parent/Teacher Interviews.

(Now referred to as Student Progress Discussions). You will receive a pink letter regarding this process today. These discussions are an excellent way for the school and parents to communicate regarding student progress and goal setting for future learning. Please do not miss the opportunity to discuss your child's progress with their Home Group teacher. *Di Fernand, Assistant Principal.*

STUDENT NEWS



Skills, Fun & Play Session

Last week, the Junior and Middle schools were involved in a basketball clinic. The Middle school were able to work 1 on 1 with a Basketball Victoria student, developing a partnership with them while learning valuable ball skills. The Junior school worked as a team to learn and develop their basketball skills. Their sessions were finished off with some fun games with their classmates.

Below are some photos of the clinic, along with some comments from Middle school students.

- Mrs Biram

"I trained with a person who was from a basketball program. It was fun and good exercise for me. I hope that they come back to our school and keep us exercising". By Jade Toleafoa

"Yesterday I went to sport and some basketball students taught us how to play. My buddy Scott taught me the easy ways for everything. I liked sports yesterday and I hope they can come back".

By Chris Saba

"Yesterday I did basketball with a girl named Jess, 2 boys named Matt and Jeff, and Darcey from my class. We did slides, shooting, passing, seven's and popcorn. My favourite was blocking them from shooting. It was so much fun".

By Belinda Hardy

"On Thursday, my cousin Machelle (from Basketball Victoria) and I went and trained. She was my coach. I had fun shooting and defending with her. We played Around the World and it was really fun. I want to play basketball".

From Shanelle Toleafoa

"At sport, I played basketball and had 2 coaches. I played shooting games, did ball throws while clapping and dribbling. I got a 'swish' goal on my second throw. I had fun".

By Abbey Hinds







COMMUNITY NEWS



Thank-you to all the families who have shopped at the Good Guys and brought in their Cranbourne Cash vouchers – congratulations to those families who had members of their extended family also shop and collect vouchers.

RITCHIESCARD

Thank you to the families who continue to shop at Ritchies and use the benefit card. The school continues to receive donations from the fundraising program.

BALLOON &

DEMON

Friendly Schools Program
FREE FOOTY TICKETS

APPLY on line

www.melbournefc.com.au/heartland (tickets allocated subject to availability)



2-6 Childers Street, Cranbourne VIC 3977 Phone 03 5995 1919 Fax 03 5995 1231 Contact Matt or Cathy After Hours: 0401 001 745 www.balloonandpartyfx.com.au If you shop at "A Balloon & Party Centre" they

If you shop at <u>"A Balloon & Party Centre"</u> they will provide us with a percentage of your sale, in stock for our school. So if you are planning a party or celebration, shop at "A Balloon & Party Centre" and support our school too! Thank you to the proprietors, Matt and Cathy for their support of our school community.

Parent & Friends Association (PFA)

A reminder to all families to please send along the Woolworths Earn and Learn Sticker sheets once they have been filled. The school benefits with equipment and other items.

Thank you for your support. PFA members

School Environment Development	
We would like to suggest the following ideas to	0

be considered for development of the con	
The	family